

# November 24, 2025 EYHA Mavericks Board Meeting



Attendance	<p><b>President</b> <del>Brian Terrell</del>      <b>MAVS</b> <del>Jim Schwinne and Joey Recktenwald</del></p> <p><b>VP</b> <del>Aaron Pinion</del>      <b>Travel Coordinator</b> <del>Mark Syvert</del></p> <p><b>Director</b> <del>Jeremy Ross</del>      <b>Volunteer Coordinator</b> <del>Howard Rudolph</del></p> <p><b>Select Coordinator</b> <del>Ryan Utt</del>      <b>Fundraising Coordinator</b> <del>Kelli Ensman</del></p> <p><b>Treasurer</b> <del>Ryan Mathews</del>      <b>Jersey Coordinator</b> <del>Mary Stucke/Nikki Yoder</del></p> <p><b>Secretary</b> <del>Maddie Hamilton</del>      <b>Scheduler/Reg</b> <del>Jodie Robinson</del></p> <p><b>Social Media Coordinator</b> <del>Dominic Sanzone</del></p>
President, Brian	December 22, 6:30 Next meeting
VP, Aaron	
Maddie, Secretary	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Steph Brewster had to step away from role of assisting the bylaws update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Kelli and Mary are working together to get it wrapped up and approved by board in February and ready for next year's elections</li> </ul> </li> <li>Mary and Maddie will work together on drafting a statement on how money from fundraisers is being used</li> </ul>
Jeremy Ross, Director of Hockey Operations	
Ryan, Treasurer	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>\$285k in account, bills are paid <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Expect to end with about \$60 in the account by end of season</li> </ul> </li> <li>Working directly with a coach about one family that is behind in payments</li> <li>Mary asked that the 990 form come in for board members to check off due to our fiduciary responsibilities.</li> <li>In discussing the income forecasting, came across extra funds leftover from previous seasons <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Need to work into the bylaws how to control the free cash flow</li> <li>Suggestions of scholarships</li> <li>Or moving cash on hand to a money market</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
Jim, MAVS Rep	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Team just came back from another showcase where they went 3-1 !!</li> <li>The team is 18-5 overall and 14-4 in our league which has us in first place in our Great Lakes division!!</li> <li>Next home game will be 12/20 and we will have some new merch at that game for Xmas. (added via email, post meeting) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>(Via Joey, in an email) people that are making their own merch and</li> </ul> </li> </ul>

	<p>ordering improper logos again</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ One of the youth teams contacted Egelhoff about opening their own team store</li> </ul>
Jodie Scheduler/ Registrar	
Mark, Travel Coordinator	
Ryan, Select Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Would like to ask for a select manager budget check and having an experienced manager look over to check that teams aren't over scheduling <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Nikki agreed to help</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
Dominic, Social Media Coordinator	
Howard, Volunteer Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Pictures are done</li> <li>● 12/20 Mavericks game needs volunteers- it's not covered by any specific team</li> </ul>
Nikki and Mary, Jersey/Spirit Wear Co-Coord	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Select items arrived</li> <li>● Teams were informed with what they owe and have paid</li> <li>● Replacement items- there are supplier issues, there will be an update in the near future from Jog</li> <li>● Will get some blast images from Apple Orchard for social media and newsletter about the pop-up shop</li> <li>● Will reach out to Joey about next season's spiritwear plans</li> </ul>
Kelli Fundraising Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Push Raiseright for the holiday season <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Email before Friday</li> </ul> </li> </ul>

Old news:

No skate-a-thon or mixer, the ice was never booked